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15 December 2023 
 
 
Catherine Jamieson 
fyi-request-24405-8f76f517@requests.fyi.org.nz  
 
  
Tēnā koe Catherine 
  
Your request for Official information, reference: HNZ00031223 
 
Your request was transferred from Manatū Hauora on 24 October 2023, asking for the following 
information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):  
 

“Please provide copies of the CVIP Steering Group Minutes from 23 November 2021 
to most recent.” 

 
Your request for this information is refused under section 18(g) of the Act, as we do not hold this 
information. Te Whatu Ora does not hold the COVID-19 Vaccination and Immunisation Programme 
(CVIP) meeting minutes. Although the CVIP function moved across to Te Whatu Ora, decisions 
around the CVIP-related documents were made by Manatū Hauora – Ministry of Health at the time. 
 
How to get in touch 
 
If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzOIA@health.govt.nz. 
 
If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602.  
 
As this information may be of interest to other members of the public, Te Whatu Ora may 
proactively release a copy of this response on our website. All requester data, including your name 
and contact details, will be removed prior to release.  
 
Nāku iti noa, nā  

 
Michael Cleary 
Acting OIA Manager 
Government Services  
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